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Email:  lucas.cuff@fonturinternational.com 

 

December 6, 2024 

Kayla Deleye 
Supervisor of Development Planning 
Development Services 
County of Brant 
66 Grand River St N, Paris, ON N3L 2M2 
 
Re: Public Consultation Summary for proposed telecommunication tower 
ON1435 – 182 Governors Rd, Brant, ON N3L  

 
Dear Kayla, 
 
Please be advised that the public commenting period for the proposed Signum Wireless telecommunication 
tower at 182 Governor’s Rd has concluded. Throughout the commenting period starting October 8th, 
2024, and ending November 25th, 2024, there was one comment received from the public. We also held 
a public meeting online via Zoom on October 29, 2024, with three members of the public attending the 
meeting. 
 
We believe that Signum Wireless has demonstrated that the proposed wireless telecommunication facility 
meets the language and intent of Innovation, Science and Economic Development’s (ISED) guideline 
document CPC 2-0-03 and the County’s already established Communication Tower and Communication 
Antenna Preferred Location Protocol. In terms of our circulation to the County, we feel that all technical 
concerns and requirements received through and after the circulation have been addressed and no 
outstanding issues remain. 
 
We feel that our proposal does not impede on the use and enjoyment of surrounding land uses. Signum 
Wireless believes it has completed the consultation process in accordance with ISED and the County of 
Brant standards, and respectfully asks that the County issue a statement of concurrence. 
 
If you have any questions or you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Lucas Cuff, Municipal Planner 
FONTUR International Inc. 
On Contract to Signum Wireless Inc. 
 
 
 
 



Introduction 

The following report is a follow-up to the Telecommunication Application review submitted to the County 

on July 19, 2024, regarding a proposed 40 Metre Lattice Tri-pole telecommunication tower at 182 

Governor’s Rd, Brant, ON. A public circulation and meeting has been undertaken in accordance with the 

County’s protocol and Innovation, Science and Economic Development’s CPC 2-0-03. 

Public Notification 

The public was notified of the proposed tower in accordance with the County’s consultation process 

utilizing Innovation, Science and Economic Development’s CPC 2-0-03. Accordingly, residents and 

property owners within a radius of 500 metres (measured from the base of the tower) were sent an 

information brochure via regular mail (Appendix A) that was mailed out on October 4th, 2024, and arrived 

on or before October 8th, 2024. A newspaper notice was published in The Brant Expositor on October 8th, 

2024, (Appendix B). A total of 47 property owners/agencies were contacted (Appendix D), an additional 

notice to Innovation, Science and Economic Development. Appendix C contains the photo of the 

notification sign on the property. The total public consultation period was 30 days and total commenting 

period 49 days.  

Public Meeting 

A public meeting was held on October 29th, 2024, via Zoom, from 6pm-8pm. A total of three members of 

the pubic attended the public meeting, along with ward 1 councillor John MacAlpine. Appendix F of this 

report contains the presentation given at the public meeting. Through the meeting there were two 

questions asked, both the questions and answers are summarized below. 

Attendees Contact info 

Matt Mackinnon Mattmackinnon1988@yahoo.ca 

Grace Christie Grace.christie@hotmail.com 

Brandon Nelson N/A 

 

Questions Answers 

 
Is the current tower location permanent? 
 

 
Yes, the proposed tower location at 182 
Governor’s Rd is currently the site that Signum 
plans to move forward with. However, it’s 
important to note that tower placements are 
influenced by various technical factors and the 
property owner’s preferences. In this case, both 
Signum and the property owner agreed to place 
the tower at the back of the property. That said, if 
the County requests a relocation, we would be 
open to exploring alternative placements. 
 

 
Is the property owner receiving any compensation 
for placing the tower on their property? 
 

 
Yes, the property owner and Signum have 
entered into an agreement regarding the 
proposed tower. While I am not familiar with the 
specific details of the agreement, 
telecommunication tower agreements typically 
span 10 to 20 years. However, the duration for 
this particular proposal may differ. 



 

 

Conclusion 

As the public comment period has expired and all relevant questions have been answered, Signum 

Wireless is formally requesting that the County of Brant formally acknowledge this report as the 

conclusion of consultation procedures for this telecommunication tower and issue a letter of concurrence 

Should you have any further questions or concerns pertaining to the consultation process associated with 

this proposal please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lucas Cuff, Municipal Planner 
FONTUR International Inc. 
On Contract to Signum Wireless Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appendix A- Public Notification Brochure 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix B- Newspaper Notice 
(The Brant Expositor – October 8, 2024) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix C – Notification Sign 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix D- Public Mailing List 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix E – Comment from the Public 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Brenda Irvine – Address Unknown 

  



From: ON1435 Signum Info
To: Brenda Irvine
Subject: RE: Notification accuracy
Date: November 4, 2024 9:36:00 AM

Good morning Brenda,

I am writing in response to your comments submitted on October 24, 2024, regarding
proposed telecommunication tower at 182 Governor’s Rd.

Thank you for pointing out the error in our notification material. Please have our apologies
and we will continue to proof-read our notification material to ensure the correct information
is circulated in the future.

Regarding re-circulation, we feel that the notification material indicates the location of the
tower despite the error in the “Where will it be located?” section. Take for example, the front
of the pamphlet shows the specific address and mapping of where the proposed tower will be
placed. As such we will not be re-circulating.

Please note that your comments and this response will be registered to the County of Brant
in our final Public Consultation Summary Report. The County will review and provide either
a letter of concurrence or non-concurrence with the final decision being made by ISED
Canada. If you still have any comments or concerns, please note that you have 21 days to
follow up, as per ISED standards outlined in the CPC-2-03-i5 document.
We hope this email addresses your concerns.
Warm regards,
The Fontur International Team.
 
From: Brenda Irvine <bgirvine@silomail.com> 
Sent: October 24, 2024 12:04 PM
To: ON1435 Signum Info <on1435.signum.info@fonturinternational.com>
Subject: Notification accuracy

 
Hello
 
We received a recent Community Notification pamphlet regarding a 40m
telecommunication tower that is proposed to be built near to us.  
Under “Where will it be located?”, the verbiage indicates the proposed site is 292 metres
south of Scenic Drive and 54 metres east of St. George Rd.  This is incorrect information.  I
can believe it is located 292 metres south of Governor’s Rd. E…… not Scenic Drive.  
Since this pamphlet is supposed to educate nearby residents and accurately reflect the
location of the proposed project, it would behoove your organization to make an effort to
properly proof-read the material before circulating it.  
 

mailto:on1435.signum.info@fonturinternational.com
mailto:bgirvine@silomail.com


Will you make an effort to re-circulate corrected information?
 
Regards,
Brenda Irvine
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix F – Public Meeting Presentation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



© Signum Wireless Corp.

Signum Wireless

Telecommunication Tower Proposal

182 Governors Road East

Prepared by FONTUR International

October 29, 2024



Signum Wireless Corporation 
 Third party tower builder 

 Room for up to three carriers on a single tower

 Works to reduce tower proliferation



What is a Wireless Network?
A network is a series of interconnected parts.





Proposed Tower Location
Municipal Owned Property

 SIGNUM is proposing an 40.0m self-support 
telecommunication tower

 Access from Governors Rd E

 Tower is placed at the back end of the property 

 Proposed compound is approximately 144m²

 With a 2.4m high chain link security fence.



Proposed Site in Relation to Existing Infrastructure



Photo 

Simulations

 Governors Road East



Safety Code 6



Safety Code 6 – Radiofrequency 
Spectrum



Safety Code 6

Health Canada 

Email: hcinfo.infosc@canada.ca

Telephone: 613-957-2991

Toll free: 1-866-225-0709

Facsimile: 613-941-5366



Conclusion

 Wireless service in Niagara on the Lake is in need of upgrading to serve current 
and future needs

 This one tower will be able to accommodate up to three carriers, preventing 
tower proliferation in and around the Town of Niagara on the Lake



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(END) 
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